

Councillor David Roche – Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care and Health

Riverside House Main Street Rotherham S60 1AE

E-mail: david.roche@rotherham.gov.uk

Email the Council for free @ your local library!

Ref Direct Line: Please Ask For

DR/KS 07792421800 Councillor David Roche

5th May 2022

Councillor Bennett-Sylvester

Via email: Michael.sylvester@rotherham.gov.uk

Dear Councillor Bennett-Sylvester,

Following your supplementary question at Council on 13th April 2022, I am writing to provide you with the response.

Data is currently being interrogated to accurately identify those tenants who pay for Rothercare but don't access it and the reasons for that, which are varied. The outcome of this work and any subsequent impact upon capacity will be taken into account in service planning. Rothercare does have a programme of work in place to ensure the transition from equipment that requires a landline to equipment that operates via a simm card is delivered. There are currently no capacity concerns.

Yours Sincerely

Cllr David Roche Hoober Ward

Cabinet Member for Public Health and Adult Social Care; Chair HWBB